October, 2010
Greetings Retirees:


Our next association meeting is at our Christmas party.  See details in the Treasurer’s Report.
President’s Report: 

As you will see in Dave Wood’s report, our membership is up and we are financially in good shape.  That does not mean we can sit back and feel good; there are dark clouds on the horizon.  Michigan and the cities continue to suffer from the poor economy.  We can expect that the cities will continue to try and cut costs and they are increasingly looking to employee and retiree benefits as a way to save.  We all need to stay involved and whenever possible remind those in “power” that no one just gave our benefits to us, they were earned and in negotiations the city offered these benefits knowing what the cost was.  Some members of the administration such as Finance Director, Jim O’Connor like to blame arbitration but none of our pension or health benefits were gained through arbitration.  
Elections:


As an association we cannot make endorsements but we can urge you to get involved.  Learn everything you can about the issues and candidates and actively support those who will stand up for us.  It is not about parties. At one time you may have been able to say one party or another was favorable to us but that is not the case anymore.  In the last year major players in both the Democratic and Republican parties have proposed changing and cutting our benefits.  One party proposed placing all government employees and retirees on one health care plan managed by the state and the other proposed cutting government retirees’ pensions.

One item on the ballot in Michigan that we need to watch is the proposal for a Constitutional Convention (Con-Con).  It is the State Constitution that protects our pensions.  If a Con-Con is held the provision that our pensions cannot be reduced could be changed or eliminated altogether.
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Many of you saw the recent article in the Detroit Free Press which highlighted the apparent abuse of the system by some retirees in Taylor.  Even though these “abuses” are rare, the impression was that all public employees receive generous pensions that are causing the cities to go broke.  The article mentioned the provision that prevents the city from reducing our pensions like what has been done in the private sector.  It is no accident that this article appeared just after the Michigan Municipal League held it’s convention in Dearborn.  If a Con-Con is held, expect the municipal league to try and change it so they can alter our pensions at will.

Health Care:


The full effects of “Obama Care” won’t be known for a few years but the first of the changes mandated by Washington will begin to affect us this January.  The retiree committee met with the city’s representative two weeks ago.  For now those of you who have HAP should see no changes.   Those of you who are on Medicare and have the Blue Cross option will be getting notification on mandated changes to the plan you are on.


Because, under the Private Fee for Service plans, doctors could at any time decide to stop accepting an insurance the government has mandated that insurance companies form networks and sign doctors to contracts (a PPO).   Blue Cross is complying by forming what they are calling a “Passive PPO”.  According to “them” over 95 percent of the doctors in Michigan accept this plan.  For those of you outside of the state they are using a solution called “deeming” which means if a doctor accepts your plan then he is “deemed” to be part of the network.  The city’s representatives seem to think that if your doctor accepts what you have now they should have no problem with the new plan as it is the same plan but under a different title.  You will be getting a new card and as mentioned the city plans to send out informational letters in October.  


Prescription coverage is not changing.  This is an area we will be watching.  When the subject came up at the committee meeting the city’s consultant said that prescription coverage would not be changing “for now”.  The city is awaiting the report from a citizen’s committee that is looking at city operations and going to make recommendations on how the city can save money.  
 This “citizen’s” committee was picked by the mayor and has been holding non-public meetings.  According to Assistant City Attorney, Kim Craig, “everything is on the table”.  Active employees and retirees have not been involved.  We will not know what they propose until they make their recommendations to the city council.
State Retiree Association:


Dave Wood is reporting that we are now a member organization of the State Retirees Association.  We hope that this association can help protect our rights that are increasingly coming under attack.
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Scholarship Fund:


It was proposed at our meeting that we start a scholarship fund.  Jim Sarb will be heading a committee to work out the details and we hope to announce it at the Christmas meeting/dinner.  What we are looking to do is provide either one or two, $1,000 scholarships for the children or grandchildren of active duty Dearborn Police Officers or Firefighters or of members of our association who are attending college to become either a police officer or firefighter.  We would be able to accept donations to this fund that might be tax deductible.  


Hope to see many of you at the Christmas dinner on December 6th.   We had a large crowd last year and a good time was had by all and at $12 you can’t beat the cost. 








Mike Birrell 
Treasurer’s Report:

The DPFRA  has joined the Michigan Association of Retired Public Employees, otherwise known as MARPE.  This statewide organization is dedicated through lobbying efforts to maintain pension and retirement benefits earned by public employees.
Please visit www.mi-arpe.org for detailed information or to download an application for individual membership.  Information on the annual Christmas party follows this treasurer’s report.

If anyone has any questions regarding the treasury, status of their membership or MARPE, please feel free to contact me at 313-231-2288 or via e-mail at dpfra@att.net.

Treasurer’s Report:

The association currently has 251 active members for a combined total of 323.

Income through 9/30/10

$1,405.31
Annual dues to MARPE

     300.00

Corporation Renewal Fee

       20.00

Quarterly Meetings (March & Sept.)
     120.00

Office Supplies


     180.41

Postage                                                     290.88

Expenses through 9/30/10                   $   911.29





Total Assets as of Sept. 30, 2010
$31,478.65
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Christmas Party:

When:    Monday, December 6, 2010


Where:   Stephan’s (Warren E. of Telegraph)


Time:     6 p.m. Cash Bar


Dinner:   7 p.m.


Cost:       $12.00 per person

Make checks payable to:   DPFRA




       2350 Monroe

                                            Dearborn, MI  48124







Dave Wood

Last Roll Call:


Our condolences go out to the families of our members who have passed away since our last newsletter.

Police:


Normand G. Gomolak, Sr. 6/23/10 (retired, 1969)


Fire:


Michael H. Lane
          8/8/10 (retired, 1999)


Retiree Spouses:


Geraldine McGregor
        4/22/10 

Grace Chapman
        4/18/10 (Larry, retired, 1992)   



Shirley Darr

        7/1/10   (“Bud”, retired, 1976)


Helen Panter

        7/11/10 (Ben, retired, 1961)


Alice Nabozny
        8/7/10   (Ben, retired, 1989)

Police & Fire News:

Retirements:


Police:



Gary Marchetti
8/10



Jim Keiffer

9/10



Dave Ryan

9/10



Greg Brighton

9/10



Joe Doulette, Jr.
9/10

Fire:



Dean Creech

6/10



Paul Monberg

6/10



Ali Bajjey

8/10



John Ewing, III
8/10
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The police department has a new alert system called NIXLE.  It is simple, trusted and it is free.  You can receive messages such as: crime alerts, missing persons, wanted persons, advisories, emergencies, road closures, severe weather and community alerts.  You can sign up at www.nixle.com, click “Register Now”, create an account by choosing a user name and password, enter an e-mail address and/or cell phone number where you would like to receive messages.  Next, enter your address (or nearby intersection) and click “Sign Me Up”.  

This service can be customized to add addresses in your town or around the country by priority level and can also be received by your cell phone.


Pension Update:


Chapter 21    141%


Chapter 23      94%.

Travel Note:
  

A number of our retirees have signed a contract with the government and are or have assisted the armed services in Afghanistan and Iraq in various police procedures.


They are:  George Earhart, Mike Dolan, Dan MacDonell, Tony Domek, Eric Cullum, Gary Marchetti and Jim Keiffer. 


I received a call from Bruce Rudolph recently and he has some serious medical problems.   He has been diagnosed with a rare form of epilepsy, has had brain surgery and is being treated with medication.   He said he has grand mal seizures about every three months and if he feels one coming on he can control it with medication.  If not, he spends about three weeks in the hospital.  Bruce’s address is:  8613 E. Golden Cholla Circle, Gold Canyon, AZ  85218.


At the association meeting September 27th, Don Hostetler recommended the association sponsor a golf hole and a foursome at the Exchange Club Tournament in summer of 2011.  Proposal was voted on and passed. 

Websites:


Police Officers Assoc. of Michigan

www.poam.net

Dearborn Firefighters



www.dearbornff.org

Police Officers Assoc. of Dearborn

www.dbnpoad.com

News of Dearborn, Dearborn Heights
www.PressAndGuide.com

Job Hunting




www.aarp.org/work
Scholarship Fund:


This is a new idea.  If anyone has any recommendations, either for or against the idea or the amount; any suggestions at all, please contact me, Jim Sarb, at 313-563-8696 or kasjes@comcast.net.
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Officer’s Update:
President:

Mike Birrell
313-565-5302





fanrwing@aol.com
Vice President:
Jim Sarb
313-563-8696






kasjes@comcast.net
Secretary:

Ed Sikora
313-336-7361






helened1950@gmail.com
Treasurer:

Dave Wood
313-231-2288






dpfra@att.net
Sgt. At Arms:

Ed Kluesner
313-274-0938





ed.klues@hotmail.com
Dearborn Police & Fire Internet Communication Exchange:


Send name and e-mail address to:



Al Ruprecht

1-248-345-6977






allanruprecht@comcast.net
Monthly Breakfast at Leon’s Restaurant:


Police:  2nd Tuesday of month at 9:30 a.m.


Fire:      Last Tuesday of month at 10 a.m.
Thought for Today:

In wine, there is wisdom; in beer, there is freedom; 

In water, there is bacteria.








Jim Sarb/ed








313-563-8696








kasjes@comcast.net

